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Lancaster Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO)

P.J. Libby, Co-Parent President
Carolyn Soto, Co-Parent President      
Nancy Weber, Co-Teacher President   
Rita DiStefano-French, Vice President                   
Angela Dolan, Treasurer       
Kim Follansbee, Secretary                  
PTO Meeting Minutes
May 2, 2012
1. Attendance: Angela Dolan, P.J. Libby, Rita French, Carolyn Soto, Kim Follansbee, Nancy Weber,  Kas Quinn, Paula Castner, Nicole Reed, Pam Harris, Nicole Sharon, Jen Begley, Carol Archambault, Sherry Boissoneau, Sean O’Shea
2. Treasurer’s Report – Beginning Balance = $56,971, less Outstanding Funding Requests / Other People’s Money = $12,788, plus TD Bank account = $714, Ending Balance = $44,183
3. Funding Requests
a. Preschool field trip – Davis Farmland, $200 for buses – approved
b. Kindergarten field trip – Davis Farmland, $232 for buses - approved
c. 1st grade field trip – N.E. Aquarium, not to exceed $1300 - approved
d. 3rd grade field trip - Harvard Museum of Natural History, $455 – approved
e. Staff Appreciation - $336 for food from UNOs (due to lack of parent donations) – approved*
4. Old Business
a. Mohegan Sun update – made $450, 35 people attended, all had a good time
b. Cold Stone Creamery – orders still coming in, Friday is the extended deadline, doing better than last year

c. Daddy/Daughter Dance – 195 people (86 families) signed up so far, $425 collected, numbers down from last year – DJ is all set, volunteers are minimal, will receive $4 per package back – Mother/Son broke even

d. Staff Appreciation – Pizzeria UNO providing soups and salads for a 30% discount, including a goodie bag, Minuteman Tech students providing desserts, Panera Bread providing baguettes for luncheon, muffins donated by Angela Dolan, Stow Chiropractic providing massages (sign up, first come first served), frozen smoothies by Anne on Thursday, Friday will be a raffle for teachers, any cash donations left over will be used to reimburse PTO

*There was a debate on whether the PTO should provide monetary donations to this event, since it is not directly for the children; a “yes” vote was given so the event would go smoothly and the teachers would not suffer – Next year, the PTO requests the event be run with more parent involvement for donations.
5. New Business

a. Request for PTO Board representation to attend Kindergarten orientation on May 23

b. Cultural Enrichment 2012-2013 – 10 programs planned, $10,134.10 budget
i. Animals & the Environment:  grades K-2

ii. Author, Ralph Fletcher:  grades 3-5

iii. Author, Yoko Watkins:  grade 7

iv. Bamidele Dancers & Drummers:  grades 3-8

v. Musical Mathematics:  grades K-3

vi. Motion:  Speed, Velocity & Acceleration:  grades 6-8

vii. Tanglewood Marionettes:  grades K-2

viii. Theater Espresso, Justice at War:  grade 8

ix. Weather, Wind, Water  Temperature:  grades 3-5

c. Board Elections – Tabled to June meeting due to lack of nominations
Next meeting and Elections – Monday, June 4 @ 6:30 p.m. in the Library
 

103 Hollywood Drive, Lancaster, MA 01523

Email:  lancasterpto@gmail.com      Website:  www.lancasterpto.net 
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